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July 27, 2011






CN12-G-006
TO: 

Child Nutrition Directors and Main Nutrition Contacts
FROM: 
Lynn Warner, Principal Consultant, Child Nutrition Unit

SUBJECT: 
Equity in School Lunch Pricing – Additional Guidance
As part of the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010 (Public Law 111-296), Section 205 addresses equity in school lunch pricing.  On March 15, 2011, the CDE Child Nutrition Unit issued memo CN-11-G-018 addressing this important provision of the nutrition programs reauthorization law.

Additional information and guidance have now been provided by the USDA concerning the equity provision and the necessary steps to properly implement it.  A template (the Paid Lunch Equity (PLE) Tool) has been created to assist School Food Authorities (SFAs) in determining the need (if any) to increase meal prices and to calculate the amount of additional non-federal revenue required to be provided to the Child Nutrition Program should the SFA choose not to increase prices.  Both of these worksheets, along with the applicable instructions, can be found on the CDE Child Nutrition website at http://www.cde.state.co.us/cdenutritran/nutrimemos.htm. 
As previously explained, effective July 1, 2011, School Food Authorities participating in the National School Lunch Program are required to provide the same level of support for lunches served to students who are not eligible for free and reduced price lunches (i.e., paid lunches) as they are for lunches served to students eligible for free and reduced price lunches.  

In order for the SFA to determine if a meal price increase is required, the following information is necessary: the different prices charged throughout the SFA (e.g., in elementary, middle, and high school) and the associated number of paid lunch meals served in October 2010. Once that information has been obtained, the PLE spreadsheet should be completed to determine if an increase is necessary.
If the calculation determines a price increase is necessary, the SFA needs to either increase the paid student meal price or provide non-federal fund support for the “lost” revenue of the increase. 
The second spreadsheet allows the SFA to determine the amount of non-federal support required, should the SFA determine not to increase the paid lunch price.  If the SFA decides to fund the paid lunch equity requirement using this calculation, the SFA must provide documentation (if requested) to all authorities to verify this amount was actually provided to the nonprofit food service account as required by federal regulation.
When determining the amount of non-federal revenue, please note that the SFA must follow the guidelines provided by the USDA in memo SP 39-2011 (attached).  All funds provided to meet this provision must follow these guidelines and be specifically allocated for paid lunches.
The CDE Nutrition Unit encourages all SFAs to begin the process of increasing paid lunch prices to comply with these changes to the federal regulations. We understand that this guidance has been issued after many SFAs have already set prices for SY 2011-2012, but all SFAs are required, even if CDE has already approved your price increase, to make these calculations and forward a copy to CDE for compliance purposes. An electronic copy of the spreadsheet attached to an e-mail is the preferred method to provide this information.  Please provide this information no later than September 15, 2011, to warner_l@cde.state.co.us. 
Please remember that this provision caps the annual increase at $0.10 with the ability to “round” down to the nearest $0.05. However, any price increases above the requirement are allowed at the discretion of the local school board or governing authority.

Additional guidance concerning the calculation of the necessary meal price increase for subsequent school years will be provided in the future as more information is received from USDA.

Should you have any questions concerning this memorandum or the proposed rule please contact me at 303-866-6670.
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